

Lebanon Public Schools

891 EXETER ROAD, LEBANON, CONNECTICUT 06249-1731 Tel. (860) 642-7795 Fax. (860) 642-4589

ROBERT J. ANGELI, Superintendent of Schools robert.angeli@lebanonct.org

March 20, 2020

Dear Parents and Guardians,

I hope this letter finds you, our students and all your family members in good health. Below are some updates and answers to questions that we have received.

Access to Schools

Similar to Town Hall, we are closing the schools and offices to visits starting Monday, March 23rd. This is in response to the recommendations of our local health district, state, and federal agencies. Additionally, we will have most of the district staff working from home, either on a partial or full time basis. This will include administrators and office staff. We have the capabilities to receive communications from parents via email and can check voicemail remotely. Administrators and office staff will be available during the normal school hours. If you are unsure of an email address or phone number, they are available on our website, www.lebanonct.org.

Main Phone Numbers

Central Office: 860-642-7795

Department of Pupil Services: 860-642-5636 Lebanon Elementary School: 860-642-7593 Lebanon Middle School: 860-642-4702 Lyman Memorial High School: 860-642-5767

School Nurses

LES: 860-642-5765 LMS: 860-642-5630 LMHS: 860-642-7673

Alternative School Sessions

Today is Day 3 of our Alternative School Sessions. Below are the hours ALL school staff will be available to actively communicate with students and parents. Please know that lesson planning, reviewing students work, and other "normal" classroom and school functions will be occurring outside these hours.

Alternative School Sessions Schedule

Lyman Memorial High School – 11:55 a.m.
Lebanon Middle School – 12:10 p.m.
Lebanon Elementary School – Grades K- 4 – 1:05 p.m.
AM Pre-K – 8:35 a.m. – 10:45 a.m; PM Pre-K – 10:45 a.m. – 1:05 p.m.

Attendance taking is not a high priority during this crisis. We do care and worry about our students and families. As your family situation changes during this health crisis, if you are able, please alert your children's schools if your children will need to be absent from the Alternative School Sessions. This way the teachers and administrators will know not to expect participation that day.

Attendance Calls

LES: 860-642-5763 LMS: 860-642-5626 LMHS: 860-642-5744

Meal Program

We will continue with the meal program. On Wednesday we provided 155 meal packages to students, each with 1 breakfast and 1 lunch. Thursday, we gave out 206 meal packages, each with 2 breakfasts and 2 lunches. **ALL** students will receive free meal packages, as well as children age of 18 yrs. and younger living in the same household.

Pick up Location: Lyman Memorial High School

When: 9:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m.

Which Meals: Monday and Wednesday meal packages will have 2 breakfasts and 2 lunches

Friday meal packages will have 1 breakfast and 1 lunch per child.

No meal pick-up on Tuesdays and Thursdays.

If there is inclement weather, we will notify you of any impact on the meal program.

Outdoor School Facilities

Please be advised that there are no guidelines or recommendation for sanitizing outdoor facilities. The LES playgrounds, Lyman track, and other outdoor facilities are not included in the cleaning we are doing for the school buildings. Please follow federal and state requirements regarding social distancing. We have the web addresses of the CT Department of Public Health and the Federal Centers of Disease Control on the district website.

Sincerely.

Robert J. Angeli

Superintendent of Schools

The Lebanon Board of Education is committed to a policy of equal opportunity/affirmative action for all qualified persons and equal access to Boy Scouts of America and other designated youth groups. The Lebanon Board of Education does not discriminate in any employment practice, education program, or educational activity on the basis of race, color, religious creed, sex, age, national origin, ancestry, marital status, sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, genetic information, or any other basis prohibited by Connecticut state and/or federal nondiscrimination laws.